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Year Two
Spring Term 2021
Curriculum News letter
(Termly Class Letter)
Class Teachers: Sarah Chambers, Meghan Grove and Jette Rayner
Issue 2
Welcome back! We hope you are all rested after the Christmas holidays. This letter contains important information about the spring term. 
Reading, Speaking and Listening & Phonics
A core message from the curriculum is to embed ‘reading for pleasure’. Key to this is decoding (reading words) and comprehending (understanding). A form of reading takes place in every lesson throughout the school day. The children will be having three weekly Big Read sessions (whole class reading lessons with focus on understanding vocabulary and comprehension). Furthermore, the children will do a range of activities to promote an independent love of reading and exposure to a wider range of words.

Please ensure that book bags are brought into school on Monday. Book bags will be sent home Wednesday. This year we would like to promote the use of Reading Journals. Journals need to be a line of communication between teachers and parents and pupils (depending on age). 
Writing

The children will have the opportunity to explore a range of writing genres (stories, instructions, newspapers, recounts, poetry). The subject matter is regularly linked to our topics. Typically writing develops at a slower rate to reading as children ‘juggle’ the demands of spelling, sentence structure, punctuation and handwriting. It is extremely important that a correct pencil grip is established and correct formation of letters (upper and lowercase) and numbers are secured. Discrete handwriting sessions are timetabled and children will begin to join their letters as soon as individual letters are formed correctly. 

SPAG

We will introduce a new spelling rule each week. Spellings are regularly practised throughout the week and will be informally assessed throughout the year. 
Grammar will be taught throughout English lessons and throughout the curriculum.  
Maths

In Maths we will be following the White Rose scheme, focusing on the four operations, fractions, properties of shape and statistics. Children will be working with a range of manipulatives to ensure they have a secure understanding of number. We try to make maths as engaging and fun as possible whilst revisiting previously taught skills.
Spring 1 our topic is ‘City to Shore’
Spring 2 our topic is ‘Deadly Down Under’
In Geography we will be looking at our local area. Through this, we will learn about human and physical Geography of our local area and compare it to a different area in the UK.

In Spring 2, we are exploring Australia and comparing it to the UK. The children will be identifying Australia and UK on maps and look at their location in relation to the equator. They will be looking at weather in and maps of the two places. We will also be comparing a big city from each of the two countries.
In Science our topics are Working scientifically and Plants. The children will be carrying out a range of experiments to understand different materials better. We will explore what conditions plants need to grow and observe a seed and a bulb over time. 
In Design and Technology, we will be making sandwiches. 
In P.E our focus these two terms will be doing Games (Dribbling, Attacking & Defending) and football. 
It is essential that children wear their PE kits to school on their PE day.  This includes a Rhodes Avenue T-shirt (available from the school office), shorts, jogging bottoms, a warm top and appropriate footwear. Children will be asked to remove or cover earrings before taking part in their PE session. Please make sure that girls have longer hair tied up on their PE days. 
PE Days: 

2JR – Monday
2MG – Friday
2SC – Tuesday
Forest School Days this half term: 

2JR – Friday
2MG – Wednesday

2SC – Thursday

The children must be dressed appropriately for the weather and have a change of footwear with them on the day. 

Our Local Area- Key vocabulary

Below is some useful vocabulary that we will be exploring during the Spring term. Share with your children and use them when exploring the local area. 

Capital city: the primary city in a country which is usually a focus for a country’s political, economic and cultural activities. The four capital cities of the constituent nations of the UK: Belfast (Northern Ireland), Cardiff (Wales), Edinburgh (Scotland) and London (England). 
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Housing types: such as terraced, semi-detached, detached, flats or bungalows. 
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Land use: the way in which land is used by people. Examples could include housing, industry or green spaces (such as parklands or farming). 
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  residential 

    industrial 
  commercial 
      recreational     
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Rural: relating to the countryside. 
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Settlement: a place where people live, which can be categorised into villages, towns and cities. 

Suburb: the residential and commercial development at the edge of a city. [image: image9.png]



Urban: relating to a town or city. [image: image10.png]
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Home Learning

Tier 1 (Everybody)

Daily Reading 10 min
Parents are encouraged to talk with their children about the content of their reading. Parents can help in this process by:   
· discussing the characters and important events in the text  
· encouraging children to predict what might happen next  
· discussing emotions felt by characters through dialogue and actions
· extending discussions beyond the text by relating it to everyday life  
· encouraging children to give, and to justify, their opinions.
All children will bring a book home to read.  This will be a school library book and/or a banded level reading book. Levelled reading books are provided based on the teacher’s assessment of reading and comprehension.  Parents and children are encouraged to record their reading comments and thoughts daily in their reading journal; this book will also act as communication between home and school.
Tier 2 (Everybody)

Collaborative home learning projects

· Throughout the year there will be opportunities to enhance learning through participating in a collaborative project based learning.
· These activities are designed to encourage shared learning.  Shared learning is a collaborative approach to learning that can be completed with parents, siblings, family members or friends.  
· Each year group provides an optional list of activities where you are able to select at least three to complete throughout the year.
· The projects range in outcome.  Some are creative, they all encourage research and independent thinking
· Children will be asked to share their collaborative learning on Seesaw.  
Tier 3

Additional Home Learning (additional learning opportunities)
· Emails will be sent each week to parents and this information will continue to be available to parents via the school website if parents/carers wish for their child to do additional learning at home.

· Power Maths can be purchased via school linking to year group learning as a paper home learning activity. We will try to link the pages in the book to our learning at school but bear in mind they don’t always match completely.
Important Autumn term dates for your diaries:

	Back to school
	Monday 6th January 2021

	Inset Day
	4th and 5th January 2021

22nd February 2021

	Half term
	Monday 15th-Friday 19th February

	End of term
	Wednesday 31st March 2021

	Back to school
	Monday 19th April 2021


Other Information

Much of the children’s learning this year will be cross-curricular, and we will take every opportunity to introduce them to new areas of learning in a fun and interesting way. 

Pencil cases

Please ensure your child has more than one pencil, colouring pencils, glue and scissors in their pencil case. They are sticking in a lot of work so please re-stock when they run out of glue.

Healthy Schools

As part of school policy and our commitment to being a Healthy School children are provided with a fruit/vegetable snack each day.  Please bring into school a bottle of water clearly labelled every day.

If you have any questions or queries, please do remember we are always here to help.  Please contact the school office to arrange to speak to a member of the team. We look forward to a successful and fulfilling year with your children.

Warm wishes,

Sarah Chambers, Meghan Grove and[image: image12.png]W
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